

OFFICERS

Paul R. Provost, chair Karen Arrison, vice chair Duncan Barrett, vice chair Dr. Carol Bentel, AlA, vice chair Frank Emile Sanchis III, vice chair John Sare, vice chair Ruth Pierpont, secretary Mark W. Warren, treasurer

BOARD OF TRUSTEES Angel Ayón Ildiko Butler David Christensen Suzanne Clary Dr. Georgette Grier-Key Thomas Jayne Gregory R. Long Lee Miller Rev. Dr. Thomas F. Pike David Schnakenberg Miriam Trementozzi Anne H. Van Ingen Charlotte Worthy, AIA Lori Zabar Caroline Rob Zaleski

Jay DiLorenzo President

TRUSTEES COUNCIL Jan C. K. Anderson Kent Barwick George H. Beane William L. Bernhard Constance L. Clapp Randall T. Crawford Joan K. Davidson Scott Duenow Steven C. Engelhart Stephen A. Facey R. Brandon Fradd **Dorothy Twining Globus** Lionel Goldfrank III Roberta Brandes Gratz Chiu Yin Hempel Christopher Holbrook Gerald A. Holbrook Anne A. Hubbard Robert J. Kafin Marilynn G. Karp Robert J. Kresse Alexia Lalli Richard J. Lippes Robert B. MacKay Richard A. Maitino Jean M. McCarroll Henry A. McCartney Norman M. Mintz Dede B. Nash Anne G. Older Robert C. Quinlan Daniel G. Romualdez Janet C Ross Thomas J. Schwarz Robert D. Snedeker Robert A.M. Stern Cynthia C. Wainwright Diana S. Waite Arete Swartz Warren

Steven J. Weiss

Memorandum of Support S. 1558 (Serrano, Savino)

The Preservation League of New York State is New York State's statewide historic preservation nonprofit. We lead advocacy, economic development and education programs across the state. We write in support of Bill S. 1558 relating to establishing a statewide resident curator program for buildings owned by NYS Office of Parks, Recreation and Historic Preservation (Parks).

As New York State's only statewide historic preservation nonprofit organization, the Preservation League of New York State invests in people and projects that champion the essential role of preservation in community revitalization, sustainable economic growth and the protection of our historic buildings and landscapes. We lead advocacy, economic development and education programs across the state and partner with local preservation organizations throughout New York.

The Preservation League has long supported the creation of a statewide resident curator program for Parks-owned buildings that no longer support the agency's mission and goals within that park. These buildings, while no longer supporting a viable use for Parks, still contribute to the history and story of our state and their location within a State Park.

Multiple states have established resident curator programs with successful reinvestment and rehabilitation of important publicly-owned structures. In Maryland, almost 50 historic state-owned properties have been restored or are under restoration as part of their Resident Curatorship Program. A public/private partnership as proposed by Senators Serrano and Savino will encourage and incentivize private funds and sweat equity into the rehabilitation and preservation under Parks' jurisdiction, saving New York State funds and preserving New York State history.

We are currently working closely with Parks to preserve Parrott Hall, a Parksowned building significant to our state's agricultural history. A resident curator program would have helped mitigate this building's significant deterioration, while celebrating the creation of the NYS Agricultural Experiment Station. We urge the NYS Legislature to adopt S. 1558 and applaud Senator Serrano and Senator Savino for their leadership in this effort.